
Class Three Newsletter – 9.3.18 

This Week... 
We have had a very busy week in school and have enjoyed our learning inside and outside of the classroom! The 
Mother’s Day Afternoon Tea was a great success and I know that the children appreciated having you join them 
for some tea and treats. Please always feel free to come and visit our Class 3 Open Door on a Monday (3.20-
3.40pm) if you would like a look around our classroom or a chat about your child, and were unable to come on 
Wednesday. The Year 4 children, who performed at Sing Together in Blackburn, reported having a great time and 
their behaviour, singing and attitude made us all very proud. In class, Mrs Morris did a fantastic job on Monday and 
Tuesday when I was struck down by the dreaded ‘bug’. The children have planned their myths and practised using 
fronted adverbials ready to include in their writing next week. In Maths, we have been looking at bar charts and 
answered some tricky questions which stretched our brains! We used this new knowledge to make our own bar 
graph following our Science investigation; Is the oldest child in Class 3 the tallest? We have been studying works 
of art that portray Judas’ betrayal of Jesus and looking at the use of facial expression and colour. 

 
I hope you all enjoy Mothering Sunday and appreciate your 
cards! The children have all enjoyed hearing about the origins 
of Mothering Sunday and thinking of all the special ways that 
they are going to surprise you on Sunday! 
 
 

 

Dates For Your Diary 

Thursday 15th March – Borwick Hall Trip – Year 3 and 4 – 
Please ensure that your child is wearing appropriate warm 
clothes and suitable footwear and is in school in plenty time 
for an early departure. 
 
Tuesday 20th March @2pm Toys/Games Sale – Our Lent Appeal 
- raising money to buy a “Solar Suitcase” and “Let Light Shine” 
where it wouldn’t normally be able to due to lack of electricity 
(children are being asked to donate a toy/game- in good 
working condition - that will be difficult to give up (sacrificial 
love – a theme for Easter)  

Wed 21st March: Parents’ Evening from 3:30-5pm and 6pm-7pm 
(sign-up sheets available next week) 

Mon 26th March: Easter Activity Day (Parent helpers welcome 
– please contact school)  

Tue 27th March: Easter Around the World Celebration at 
9:30am 

Special News! 
 

Christian Value Certificate – Thankfulness 
Evie Bilsborough for being so thankful when 
mum and grandma visited for Mother’s Day 

Afternoon Tea. 
Curriculum Certificate – 

 Kieran Staker for doing some fabulous 
homework on Ancient Greece 

Writer of The Week 
Alfie Brown for fantastic use of language 

Next Week  

We shall be writing our planned myths based on The 
Trojan Horse. The children will be expected to apply 
their new learning on fronted adverbials. In Maths we 
shall continue looking at fractions and on Wednesday we 
will be visiting the other KS2 classrooms as part of our 
Problem Solving and Reasoning Morning. On Thursday we 
will be doing all manner of exciting activities at Borwick 
and developing our teamwork and communication skills to 
boot! We will be writing recounts of our trip on Friday 
before we end the week soaking our aches and pains 
away at the swimming baths during lesson number 4! 


